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Welcome!
As you may have noticed, we have added several new people to our distribution list!  Our 
goal at MPERS is to keep an open line of communication with all of our hr/benefits 
counterparts.  The purpose of this newsletter is to keep you up to date on what’s happening 
at MPERS, to answer questions you may have, or help clarify any procedures that are 
confusing for you.  

We began The HR Connection in November 2013.  All previous editions can be viewed on 
our website at www.mpers.org.  If you have suggested topics you would like for us to 
discuss, please pass them along!  Also, if you know of anyone else that should be added to 
this listing, or if you wish to be removed, please feel free to contact us! 

MPERS is pleased to announce… 

Our 2nd MPERS Benefits Meeting coming in 2015!!!

Note:  In case of inclement weather, Tuesday, March 24 has been designated as a backup date. 



Members in legal same-sex marriages who retire after December 5, 2014 may 
elect a Joint & Survivor benefit payment option at retirement under the same rules 
and procedures that apply to married heterosexual couples. 
Members in a legal same-sex marriage who retired prior to December 5, 2014
will have until December 5, 2015 to elect a Joint & Survivor payment option. After 
the 1-year special election period, the payment option cannot be changed. 

A letter (with the exact text used above) has been sent out to all retirees notifying them of 
this change.  If a member is retired and in a legal same-sex marriage performed in a 
statutorily authorized ceremony, please have them contact a MPERS benefit specialist to 
discuss the exchange of information necessary to consider making this decision during this 
special election period.   

Staying Connected 
Attached is a copy of our annual December Newsletter that goes out to all payees. Please 
take a moment to review the information, and as always, feel free to contact us with any 
questions you may have! 

The MPERS Benefits Meeting is your opportunity to learn about changes and new processes 
available to help make all of our jobs easier and more efficient.  Some of the featured items 
on the agenda include presentations from the Office of Administration and Deferred 
Compensation on the retirement/termination process, as well as an update on the 
Workplace Possibilities program, which will include types of adjustments available for 
employees.  More information on exactly what will be discussed will be emailed to you 
within the next few weeks.   

We will also be distributing our newest 2015 MPERS Reference Manual and discussing any 
issues or questions you might have for us – so start making your list and checking it twice! 

The meeting will be held in the Board Room at MPERS.  We have limited seating and are 
asking that only 2 people from each area attend. However, video conferencing will be 
available.  If you feel that you need to send more than 2 people, please contact us and we’ll 
see if we can accommodate you. 

For now, mark your calendar and save the date!

Same-Sex Spousal Benefits 
On October 3, 2014, a ruling by the Jackson County Circuit Court (Barrier et al. vs. 
Vasterling, et al.) requires same-sex spouses, who were legally married in a state or 
country allowing same-sex marriage, to be recognized as married by the State of Missouri. 
The judge indicated that Article I, Section 33 of the Missouri Constitution and Sections 
451.022 and 104.012, RSMo., are unconstitutional under the U.S. Constitution. On October 
6th, Missouri’s Attorney General announced that he would not appeal the judgment.

At their November board meeting, MPERS’ Board of Trustees voted to accept the rulings by 
adopting a policy to allow legally married same-sex couples to elect a joint and survivor 
benefit payment option for his/her spouse.  



staying

The Gross-to-Net Benefit 
Modeling tool allows you to:

See your current benefit 
amount, tax withholdings, 
and deductions.
Apply different tax withholding 
options and deductions to 
calculate an estimated benefit.
Update your tax withholdings 
based on the estimated benefit 
calculation (if you wish to 
update). By clicking on “Update 
Withholding,” your withholding 
election will be submitted to 
MPERS (no form required).

On October 3, 2014, a ruling by the Jackson County Circuit Court (Barrier et al. vs. 
Vasterling, et al.) requires same-sex spouses, who were legally married in a state or country 
allowing same-sex marriage, to be recognized as married by the State of Missouri. The judge 
indicated that Article I, Section 33 of the Missouri Constitution and Sections 451.022 
and 104.012, RSMo., are unconstitutional under the U.S. Constitution. On October 6th, 
Missouri’s Attorney General announced that he would not appeal the judgment.

At their November board meeting, MPERS’ Board of Trustees voted to accept the rulings 
by adopting a policy to allow legally married same-sex couples to elect a joint and survivor 
benefit payment option for his/her spouse.

• Members in legal same-sex marriages who retire after December 5, 2014 may elect 
a Joint & Survivor benefit payment option at retirement under the same rules and 
procedures that apply to married heterosexual couples.

• Members in a legal same-sex marriage who retired prior to December 5, 2014 will have 
until December 5, 2015 to elect a Joint & Survivor payment option. After the 1-year 
special election period, the payment option cannot be changed.

If you are retired and in a legal same-sex marriage performed in a statutorily authorized 
ceremony, please contact a MPERS benefit specialist to discuss the exchange of information 
necessary to consider making this decision during this special election period. 



You will receive a separate 1099-R for each type of benefit payment you received from MPERS in 
2014 (e.g. monthly benefit payment, BackDROP distribution, survivor benefits, etc). Once your 1099-R 
has been mailed to you, the information will be available through Secure Member Access on our website 
(www.mpers.org).

Gross Distribution: Total amount paid to you by MPERS in 2014.
Taxable Amount: Portion of your total benefit received that is considered “taxable income.” (Amount may be 
different from Box 1 if you purchased service credit before retirement - see Box 5.)
Federal Income Tax Withheld: Total amount of Federal income tax withheld from your MPERS benefit payment in 
2014.
Employee Contributions: Difference between Box 1 and 2a. Portion of amount paid to purchase service that is 
excluded from your taxable amount (if you purchased service before retirement using after-tax dollars).
Distribution Code(s): The code identifies the type of benefit paid (e.g. retirement, BackDROP, survivor, etc). Codes 
are listed on the back of the 1099-R form. 
State Tax Withheld: Total amount of Missouri State income tax withheld during 2014 (if applicable).

• The monthly benefit payments you receive from MPERS are subject to Federal tax withholding. 
• If you claim residence in Missouri, your retirement benefits are also subject to state tax. MPERS will withhold 

Missouri income tax at your request. 
• You may change your Federal and Missouri State tax withholding election electronically, at any time, in the secure 

portion of MPERS’ website (no paper form required). If you prefer a paper form, the W-4P Substitute tax withholding 
form is available on MPERS’ website (www.mpers.org).

Sample 1099-R
(for illustrative purposes only)



If you have medical coverage through Employee 
Benefits and have questions regarding the 
premium, please call Employee Benefits 

at (877) 863-9406, Option 3.

• The new 2015 medical insurance premiums begin with 
your December benefit payment.

• Reason it changes in December: The premium you 
pay one month is for the following month’s insurance 
coverage. For example, the premium deducted in 
December is for your January coverage.

If you have dental/vision coverage through 
the Missouri Consolidated Health Care Plan 

(MCHCP) and have questions regarding 
the premiums, please call MCHCP

at (800) 487-0771.

• The new 2015 dental and vision insurance premiums 
begin with your December benefit payment.

• Reason it changes in December: The premium you pay 
one month is for the following month’s coverage. For 
example, the premium deducted in December is for your 
January coverage. 

If you have questions regarding your 
Federal or Missouri State tax withholding, 

please contact a tax professional.

• The IRS generally changes the federal tax withholding 
tables every January. 

• The new tables will be used to calculate your deduction 
if your withholding election is based on marital status 
and number of allowances (e.g. single with 1 allowance, 
married with 2 allowances, etc.). 

Each December and January, MPERS receives calls from benefit 
recipients asking 

Below are the most common reasons why the net amount (after 
taxes/deductions) of your benefit might be different in December 
and/or January.

The 2015 cost-of-living allowance (COLA) will 
be calculated and announced late January, which 
is when the U.S. Department of Labor generally 
releases the December Consumer Price Index for 
All Urban Consumers (CPI-U) numbers needed 
for the calculation. 



Tax time is fast approaching. For your convenience, this page 
provides a list of potential ways you might be eligible to reduce 
your Federal or Missouri State tax liability when you file your 
annual income tax return. 

The Pension Protection Act of 2006 allows retired public safety officers to 
exclude up to a maximum of $3,000 in health insurance premiums made 
from your eligible retirement plan. A public safety officer is defined as a 
law enforcement officer, firefighter, chaplain, or member of a rescue squad or 
ambulance crew. 

Qualified health insurance premiums you paid (including 
those withheld after taxes from your pension benefit) may be 
used to reduce your Missouri adjusted gross income. Do 
not include any pre-tax premiums paid, any premiums 
excluded from Federal taxable income, or any long-term 
care insurance premiums. A worksheet is provided with 
the MO-1040 and MO-A instructions that should be used 
to determine the allowable subtraction. 

Any surviving spouse of an eligible public safety officer 
(includes highway patrol, commercial motor enforcement 
officer, and water patrol officer), who was killed in the line of 
duty, may be eligible for a credit against the tax due under 
Chapter 143, RSMo., excluding withholding tax, equal to 
the amount of property taxes paid on their homestead. 

The credit may be claimed for the tax year beginning 
the year of the death of the public safety officer until the 
surviving spouse remarries. To claim the credit, attach forms 
MO-SSC or MO-TC to your individual income tax return.

Tax Assistance Centers throughout Missouri 
have been closed due to budget cuts. 
Contact information for the Department of 
Revenue:

Married couples with Missouri 
adjusted gross income less than 
$100,000 and single individuals 

with Missouri adjusted gross income less than $85,000, 
may deduct 100% of their public retirement benefits, up 
to the Social Security limit. Those with a Missouri adjusted 
gross income greater than the amounts listed above may 
qualify for a partial reduction.

Married couples with 
Missouri adjusted 
gross income less 
than $100,000 and 
single individuals with 
Missouri adjusted 
gross income less than 
$85,000, may deduct 
up to 100% of taxable 
Social Security and 
Social Security Disability Benefits. Those with a Missouri 
adjusted gross income greater than the amounts listed above 
may qualify for a partial reduction. Individuals must be at 
least age 62 to qualify for a Social Security reduction.

The information in this newsletter does not amend or overrule any applicable statute, Internal Revenue Code, or administrative rule. 
In the event of conflict, the applicable statute, Internal Revenue Code, or administrative rule will prevail.


